# R.M of Britannia No. 502 Meeting Minutes Bylaw 16-2022

## LPDC Official Community Plan Land Use Map Amendment

Minutes of the Public Hearing held on November 23, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. to discuss the proposed \ amendment to Bylaw 16-2022 known as the Rural Municipality of Britannia No. 502 Official Community Plan.

The Public Hearing was open for attendance both in person at the RM Office and by calling the RM Conference Line at 1-403-407-5788, passcode 196509.

#### Present:

Reeve, John Light, Via Zoom
Deputy Reeve, Ed Noble
Councilor, Wilfred Jurke
Councilor, Elaine Newman
Deputy Reeve, Cory McCall
Councilor, John Wack
Councilor, Jim Collins
Chief Administrative Officer, Bryson Leganchuk
Executive Assistant, Liz Bailey
Development Services Officer, Catherine Saretzky

#### Absent:

None

#### Members of the Public Present:

Glen Forty

### **Declare Public Hearing Open**

Deputy Reeve, Ed Noble opened the public hearing at 10:00 a.m. for the purpose of hearing comments related to Bylaw 16-2022, known as the Lloydminster Planning District Commission Official Community Plan Land Use Map Amendment.

### **Administration Presents Background Information**

Development Services Officer, Catherine Saretzky, provided a verbal report on the purpose of the amendment:

- 1. A first reading of Bylaw 16-2022 was completed September 14, 2022
- 2. Bylaw 16-2022 was advertised on the Meridian Source Newspaper: October 20<sup>th</sup>, October 27th, November 3<sup>rd</sup> & November 10<sup>th</sup>, 2022
- 3. Additional advertisements: Facebook and RM website
- 4. All landowners that were directly affected by this bylaw amendment were notified via. Letter on October 4, 2022 and invited to attend a public information session on October 17<sup>th</sup>, 2022.
- 5. Public Information session was held on October 17<sup>th</sup>, 2022 at 9 a.m. the R.M of Britannia No. 502 in the municipal council chambers attended by: Fred North, Diamond 7, Ted Harland Levi Weaver and Frank Fulop.

## **Written Submissions**

No written submissions were received.

Presentations from Public	
currently resides on the SW 14-50-28W3M	He stated that he is in favor of the
proposed rezoning. wanted to ensure that he can still u	use his property as a residences and
that his property taxes will remain residential.	

### **Declare Public Hearing Closed**

Deputy Reeve, Ed Moble declared the hearing closed at 10:15 a.m.

Deputy Reeve

Chief Administrative Officer